## **VOLKSWAGEN** of America, Inc.

PE06-022

Product Compliance 3800 Hamlin Road Auburn Hills, MI 48326 Phone: 1 (248) 754-5000

Fax: 1 (248) 754-5093

October 26, 2006

Kathleen Demeter
Director, Office of Defects Investigation
U.S. Department of Transportation
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
400 Seventh Street, S.W.
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Ms. Demeter:

Per our telephone conversation with Mr. Thomas Cooper of your office on October 23, 2006, Volkswagen confirms that it will conduct a customer satisfaction campaign on all U.S. market Touareg vehicles built before November 13<sup>th</sup>, 2004 to address a number of customer satisfaction concerns, including the repair to the subject airbag wiring harness. This customer satisfaction campaign will be launched on or before December 15<sup>th</sup>, 2006.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Regards,

John Maddox Compliance Officer

Volkswagen of America